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Mr. /Ms. President,

Kenya extends a warm welcome to the high-level delegation of Kiribati to this 2nd cycle of the UPR. We thank them for the comprehensive and thorough presentation of their national report.
We have taken note of the achievements of the Government of Kiribati in efforts aimed at fulfilling its human rights commitments arising from previous recommendations. We take note of the establishment of a Ministry of Women, Youth and Welfare affairs with the overall oversight responsibility for all human rights; the formulation of national policies and legislation on the rights and welfare of children; and the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. These are important milestones to be cited and commended. Kenya also takes note of the efforts to address the widespread challenges of domestic and gender-based violence. We welcome the recent legislation to criminalize domestic violence and to provide for the safety and protection of its victims. 
Recommendation

While we commend Kiribati for ratifying the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities in 2013, we take note however, of observations expressed that Kiribati has yet to accede to the other human rights instruments. Kenya recommends that Kiribati consider acceding to the remaining core international human rights instruments, including the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, and the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.

I thank you.

